
 

Memorandum 

Date: December 9, 2011 
 
To: Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 
 
From: Glenn Russell, Ph.D. 
 Director, Planning and Development 
 
Subject: Rice Ranch - Item A-19 for December 13, 2011 

Board Meeting 
 
 
Several of your Board members received the attached email from Laurie Tamura on 
behalf of Jim Laloggia and the Rice Ranch project.  The purpose of this memo is to 
provide responses to the issues raised in the email. 
 
Noticing: 
 
The Planning Commission’s consideration of the consistency determination pursuant to 
Government Code Section 65402 was properly noticed under the Brown Act by the 
publishing of the Planning Commission’s agenda 72 hours in advance of their meeting.   
 
Consistency with the General Plan: 
 
The Planning Commission determined that acceptance of trail easements and land 
dedications would be consistent with the County’s General Plan based on staff’s report 
(provided to the Board in the Board Agenda Letter for this item).  The acceptance of the 
open space dedication and trail easements are consistent with the project approvals, 
which were found consistent with the Orcutt Community Plan and County Land Use 
Element. 
 
Status of Bonds: 
 
The County holds bonds for compliance with installation and maintenance requirements 
required by several project conditions, including conditions 12M, 14M, 15M and 65.  The 
project conditions of approval are controlling and compliance with the conditions is 
required by the Rice Ranch Developer, independent of whether or when County accepts 
those offers of dedications.  For example, the County currently holds a bond for 
maintenance of the Orcutt Community Park for five years.  This park was dedicated to 
the County and yet its maintenance is still a developer responsibility secured by a 
maintenance bond.   
 
 
 



 

Timing of Compliance with Conditions of Approval: 
 
As is explained above, the Rice Ranch Developer is required to comply with the 
conditions of approval, regardless of whether or not County accepts land and/or trails are 
offered in dedication.  It is not against any adopted policy of the County to accept 
easements or dedications prior to installation of required improvements.   
 
Proposed Project Amendment: 
 
The applicant requested initiation of a General Plan amendment to modify aspects of the 
project, including the location of trails and neighborhood parks.  That request was 
initiated by the Planning Commission in March of 2011 and is currently being processed 
by the County.  Acceptance of the open space dedications and trail easements is 
consistent with the approved Rice Ranch project, but would require modification of the 
pending application or the involved dedications.  The Board may accept the dedications 
and trail easements.  The Board may also consider the policy implications on the pending 
application of acceptance of the dedications and trail easements.  If a revised project is 
approved with a different configuration of open space and trails, the dedications could be 
modified consistent with the revised project approvals. 
 
 
 
Attachment:  December 7, 2011 Email from Laurie Tamura, Urban Planning Concepts 
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